
RADCLIFF ELEMENTARY

SCHOOL-BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

MONTHLY MEETING OF MARCH 6, 2014

The meeting began at 2:37 p.m. in the school’s SBDM Council Conference room with all members present, except for Brandon Moody. 

Agenda:  Mrs. Vanzile moved to approve the agenda, Mrs. Carroll seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.

Minutes:  Mrs. Carroll moved to approve the December 5, 2013, Monthly minutes.  Mrs. Vanzile seconded, and the motion passed by consensus. 

Mrs. Vanzile moved to approve the December 18, 2013, Special Called Meeting minutes. Mrs. Carroll seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.

Good News Report:  Mrs. Vanzile and Mrs. Hudson spoke regarding the Beta Club’s recent trip to Louisville for the Beta conference. Our group of students received many compliments from other schools. RES gained the title of a Beta Club School of Distinction due to the increase in student membership. 

Public Comment: none

Student Achievement: Mrs. Cooke reviewed Governor’s Cup results. Overall, RES placed 2nd. Academic team is preparing for the regional Governor’s Cup on March 22, 2014 at Lincoln Trail Elementary.  

Mrs. McFarland reviewed MAP scores from winter 2014. Possibilities of declines were discussed. 
Review:  Tentative staff allocations were discussed. There will be the loss of one classroom teacher, and a gain of 0.5 instructional assistants.

Mrs. Cottrell and Mrs. Hudson went over Program Review. They discussed the strengths in each area, as well as the areas needing improvement. 

Mrs. Cooke reviewed the budget that is left for the remainder of the year. Possible expenses were also discussed. 
Mrs. Bieber gave the SWISS data report for the PBIS Committee briefly discussing progress.
Planning: The Council agreed to allocate $333.00 to Lexile the books in the library.
Mrs. Cooke shared the PD plan for the 2014-2015 school year. All members present agreed to the plan. Mrs. Vanzile moved to approve the PD plan. Mrs. Morton seconded. The motion passed by consensus. 

Section 7 Needs Request was discussed. RES will be requesting another counselor due to the number of meetings that take the current counselor, Mrs. Pitcher, away from her other duties. Ms. Lilley moved to approve the Section 7 Needs Request list. Mrs. Vanzile seconded. The motion passed by consensus. 

Adjournment:  Mrs. Vanzile moved to adjourn, seconded by Mrs. Morton, and the motion passed by consensus.

The council meeting adjourned at 4:04 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Beth Carroll, Council Member


